
Wall Township Public Schools 
Office of the Superintendent of Schools 

P.O. Box 1199 • 18th Avenue 
Wall, NJ 07719 

Dr. Tracy Handerhan TEL: 732.556.2006 
Superintendent of Schools FAX: 732.556.2101 

July 31, 2023 

Dear WTPS Community: 

I hope this letter finds you enjoying the Summer of 2023. WTPS has been very active this summer. 
Between the summer programs for PK-12 students, refining the strategic plan, and moving forward with 

referendum projects, July flew by! Please be sure to visit our district website landing page to see some 

student photo highlights from this summer. Judging by the smiles in these photos, it looks like students 

and staff had and continue to have a great time learning and creating together. 

On July 18, 2023, WTPS closed on the sale of bonds made possible through the passed referendum. I am 

so grateful to the voters of Wall Township for enabling the district to invest in our schools and 

infrastructure. Through the referendum, we were able to capture millions of dollars in additional state 

aid that would have otherwise been allocated to different school districts. Since closing on the bonds, 
we have been able to move forward with two major referendum projects. Last week, you may have 

noticed the replacement roof project at Wall High School and the parking lot project at Allenwood School 
have begun. Please visit our “Referendum” tab on our website to see photos of the progress to date (click 

here). Now that these projects are underway, WTPS will be working with architects and other 
professionals on the design phase of other referendum capital projects. Stay tuned! 

May the month of August bring you and your families much happiness, special memories, and great 
weather. 

Sincerely, 

Tracy R. Handerhan, D.Litt. 
Superintendent of Schools 

https://www.wallpublicschools.org/Page/4125
https://www.wallpublicschools.org/Page/4125

